Gwinnett Senior Golden Games Meeting Minutes May 15, 2013 Closing Ceremony

What a wonderful six weeks of fun we had. We are sorry to see it come to a close. Alan welcomed our seniors to the meeting and thanked everyone for the great participation in this year's games. The meeting started with the pledge of Allegiance to our flag, the secretary read the minutes of the opening meeting and the treasurer gave her report. The balance as of today is \$14,169.05. An update of the expenses will be given next month at our wrap up meeting. Also, we want to give a special thank you for all the Gwinnett County workers helping to make our event run smoothly and on time.

The slide show went over so well last year that we decided to do it again. Everyone loved watching their friends playing and winning medals. It will probably be a permanent part of our closing meeting in the future. We also had a surprise treat! The 7 Blue Ocean Band performed for us. What talent! We really enjoyed it.

Glory then said the invocation and it was time to eat. We were served bar-b-Q chicken, macaroni & cheese, green beans, delicious cookies or sugar free cobbler, coffee, tea sweet/unsweetened and water. Thank you Robin, for introducing us to Post Exchange Catering; the food was great.

Next were the door prizes! There were a lot of them, \$25 gift cards and so much excitement when each name was called. More excitement when we announced the 50/50. The prize was \$98! Can you imagine winning almost \$100 for only a \$1.00? What an investment that was! Congratulations to the lucky winner! The last surprise was the plants placed on the tables. If you had a sticker on your placemat, the plant was yours!

Again we want to thank all our sponsors, friends and volunteers that made this event a success, A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO ALL OF YOU!

Our next meeting, our wrap-up meeting will be June 17, 2013.

Thank you for coming, hope you enjoyed this year's games and have a wonderful summer!

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Hickman, Secretary